HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

March 1, 2010
2:00-4:00 PM
Members Present:  Noah Briones, Ed Chitty, Grant Colfax, Celia Gomez, , Catherine Newell, Kyriell Noon, Ken Pearce, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Stacia Scherich , Gwen Smith, Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel, Laura Thomas
Members Absent:  Ed Byrom, David Gonzalez, Enrique Guzman, Veronica Pillatzke
Guests:  Randy Allgaier, Director of HHSPC and Laurie Tannebaum, new HHSPC member
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder & Co.)
Joe Ramirez- Forcier called the meeting to order at 2:10 pm

1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, and Changes 
· Joe asked members to introduce themselves and to share any relevant announcements.
· Laura announced that the Drug Policy Alliance is having an Open House at the new San Francisco office. She added that you can learn about the exciting work they’re doing in San Francisco and California on marijuana, harm reduction, and criminal justice reform.

                          Where:  131-10th Street San Francisco, CA 94103 When:  Thursday, March 11, 2010 
                          6:00pm – 8:00pm Cocktails and hors d’oeuvres will be served RSVP 415.241.9800 or    

                          sf@drugpolicy.org
2. Public Comment

No public comment.
3. Approval of Minutes from 1/04/09
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Ed with a second by Catherine. The 2/1/2010 POI minutes were approved by roll call vote. 
	Voting Member 
	Approve 2/1/10 Minutes

	Noah Briones
	Y

	Ed Byrom
	NP

	Ed Chitty
	Y

	Grant Colfax
	NP

	David Gonzalez
	NP

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	NP

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	NP

	Ken Pearce
	Y

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Stacia Scherich
	NP

	Gwen Smith
	Y

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	Y

	Laura Thomas
	NP

	Vincent Fuqua (HPS )
	Y


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP
4. Committee Business

· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)
· The 2010 Plan was released to HPPC members at the February 11th meeting.
· Three Plan trainings have been scheduled: March 4 from 10-12, March 16 from 2-4, and March 23 from 10-12. For additional information or to register, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org
· Grant has been holding meetings to give providers with an overview of the vision of the HIV Prevention Section in implementing the recommendations of the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan. Joe added that these meetings have been an opportunity to discuss and provide feedback on the vision. For more information on these meetings, please contact dara.geckeler@sfdph.org
· The Council had a presentation on PrEP at the February meeting. Albert Liu gave an overview, and the basic details and Grant presented on the implications for HIV Prevention.
· At the March 11th HPPC meeting, Grant will present on the New Directions for HIV Prevention and Dr. Moupali Das will give a presentation on Community viral Load (CVL).
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC)
· The HHSPC received a presentation from Tangerine Brigham, Deputy Director of the Department of Public Health on Healthy San Francisco. She gave an overview of the program and data about people living with HIV/AIDS interacting with Healthy San Francisco.

· Membership renewals were received for three members.

· The Council also received a presentation on integrated service models. The presentation provided information on Integrated Case management (ICM) and Early Intervention Programs (EIP).
· On April 25, Dr. Moupali Das from the Prevention Research Section will present on Community Viral Load (CVL).

· Randy Allgaier has developed a monthly Director’s report which will be shared with both Councils and the POI committee.

· Update on Mayor’s Hep C Task Force  
· UPDATE Since 3/1 POI Meeting: The Task Force met on Monday, March 8, from 5:30-7:30pm. Members approved letters of support for two state bills, SB 1029 and AB 1858, both of which address improved syringe access throughout California. An updated was provided on a meeting with OraSure Technologies and the new hepatitis C rapid test. Members were provided with a brief introduction to the HIV Prevention Plan and invited to attend one of the upcoming Plan trainings.  A document comparing recommendations from the Institute of Medicine’s “Hepatitis & Liver Cancer: A National Strategy for Prevention & Control of Hepatitis C” Report and the California Department of Public Health’s “California Adult VH Strategic Plan” was provided to members and briefly discussed. The next Task Force meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 12, from 5:30-7:30pm in room 330A. 
· For more information on Task Force and Committee meetings, contact Emalie Huriaux at emalie.huriaux@sfdph.org or (415) 437-4694.
· Update on PwP Working Group

· Aimee provided a brief update. She explained the group met on 2/18. This was the 2nd meeting, so the group is still welcoming new members, The group brainstormed new approaches following the PwP best practices Guide outlined areas: Provider Preparedness, Best practices for PwP Interventions in Care Settings, Ensuring Readiness, and Provider Resources.  The next meeting is scheduled for 3/18 at 1pm.

· Process Evaluation Update

· Joe highlighted the results from the February POI meeting. Most of the feedback received was positive. 10 surveys out of 11 were returned. T
· These evaluations really help the co-chairs, HPS, and Harder+Co to make our meetings as efficient as possible.  

5. Continue Discussion on Substance Use/Mental Health 
· Review & Discuss Prevention & Care Crossover Issues & Data 
· Joe reminded the group that at the last meeting, the Committee brainstormed the broad topic of “Substance use and mental health”.  Our goal was to narrow this broad topic into crossover issues that this committee thinks needs to be addressed.
· He explained that today, the group will be looking at these crossover issues and deciding which ones we want to drill down further.  
· Aimee added that some of the questions we need to ask ourselves are: 

· Is there data that we can look at to help us understand the problem better? 

· Does the crossover issue affect a prioritized population? 

· Are there recommendations that we can actually make to the health department to address the issue? 

· Aimee distributed two handouts. The first one, titled “Substance Use and Mental Health Data Points of Integration-March 1, 2010”.  Aimee explained that the group should be very familiar with the information that she gathered for this handout.  It is basically a compilation of the data on substance use and mental health that is available from the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan and the various HIV/AIDS needs assessments conducted by the Care Council.  It provides a summary of the relationship between substance use and HIV/AIDS as well as mental health and HIV/AIDS, and some data on substance use and mental health among PLWH in the SF EMA.  
· Aimee explained that the second handout is a matrix of the topics that the committee brainstormed last month.  The document is titled, “Prevention and Care Crossover issues-Substance Use and Mental Health Points of Integration-March 1, 2010.”  It organizes the topics into four areas: populations, service delivery, provider awareness, and funding.  At the co-chairs planning meeting prior to today’s meeting, the co-chairs tried to identify some examples of recommendations that could potentially address some of the issues.  These examples are listed in the table as well.  She added that, in looking through these subtopics or issues, again, the questions for the Committee to keep in mind are:  Is there data that we can look at to help us understand the problem better? 

· Aimee added that even before looking at data, some of the topics such as the “substance use among trans PLWH”, we need to first identify the specific issue or concern.  What problem does the committee want to address in regards to SU among Trans PLWH? 
· Does the crossover issue affect a prioritized population? 

· Are there recommendations that we can actually make to the health department to address the issue?  

· Questions were raised about how CBHS and HIV health Services track data. It was also pointed out that Reggie/ Aries only show Ryan White funded agencies.
· A member suggested that we check with AHP about substance use/mental health data.

· Aimee & Joe suggested that the group needs to determine what is the specific information that we want and then we can piece together the data sources. For example: CBHS, AHP, Alcohol & Drug treatment Services.
· Prioritize themes for Committee focus
· The conversation on prioritizing themes flowed from the data discussion

· A member added that the specific problems are not well defined. The Committee can not make a data recommendation until we chose a problem to focus on. First, we need to prioritize what problem on the matrix handout we want to focus on. 
· It was suggested that the group review the matrix and form questions. The group can look to see what seems to be the most logical order for things to flow. What is our priority of what we want to work on?
· The group went around the room and stated the top two priority issues that they would like to focus on. Joes added that we will focus on the two with the most votes.
· The top focus area will be: 1) Service Delivery: Specific Gaps in services for substance use and mental health;  2) Provider Awareness: Identifying the specific needs of PLWH w/ mental health and/or substance use issues; and 3) Population: PLWH in the criminal; justice system
· The group discussed specific questions related to Service Delivery: What services are available? What services do we have? What are the different services out there? Can we say there are no appropriate services?  First we need to see what is out there and what is needed. Are there waiting lists? Are there other things missing from our continuum of services? How do we know if something is working?
· A member pointed out that the CBHS mega RFP is out so the system is influx—things may change dramatically.
· A discussion was raised about “user fees” around alcohol for example and other revenue raising tactics.  This was referred to as a “Charge for harm”. The way it would work is, for example, a .05 cent per drink tax and the revenue raised could go to substance use/ alcohol treatment. Laura Thomas said she will investigate and provide more detail at the next meeting. 
· Next Steps
· Joe and Aimee thanked the group for the very rich discussion today.

· The Planning team will meet to organize the next meeting based on the prioritized theme.
· Aimee will gather requested data.

· Vincent reminded the group that at the April meeting we will need to have a discussion on the joint meeting which is scheduled for May 24th.
6. Evaluation and Closing

· Joe reminded members to fill out their evaluation forms and return to HPS staff.
· Meeting Adjourned at 3:55 pm.

Next meeting:  The next meeting is Monday, April 5th, 2010, from 2-4 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Vincent Fuqua and Joe Ramirez-Forcier.
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